
RCW 64.55.020  Building permit application—Submission of design 
documents.  (1) Any person applying for a building permit for 
construction of a multiunit residential building or rehabilitative 
construction shall submit building enclosure design documents to the 
appropriate building department prior to the start of construction or 
rehabilitative construction of the building enclosure. If construction 
work on a building enclosure is not rehabilitative construction 
because the cost thereof is not more than five percent of the assessed 
value of the building, then the person applying for a building permit 
shall submit to the building department a letter so certifying. Any 
changes to the building enclosure design documents that alter the 
manner in which the building or its components is waterproofed, 
weatherproofed, and otherwise protected from water or moisture 
intrusion shall be stamped by the architect or engineer and shall be 
provided to the building department and to the person conducting the 
course of construction inspection in a timely manner to permit such 
person to inspect for compliance therewith, and may be provided 
through individual updates, cumulative updates, or as-built updates.

(2) The building department shall not issue a building permit for 
construction of the building enclosure of a multiunit residential 
building or for rehabilitative construction unless the building 
enclosure design documents contain a stamped statement by the person 
stamping the building enclosure design documents in substantially the 
following form: "The undersigned has provided building enclosure 
documents that in my professional judgment are appropriate to satisfy 
the requirements of RCW 64.55.005 through 64.55.090."

(3) The building department is not charged with determining 
whether the building enclosure design documents are adequate or 
appropriate to satisfy the requirements of RCW 64.55.005 through 
64.55.090. Nothing in RCW 64.55.005 through 64.55.090 requires a 
building department to review, approve, or disapprove enclosure design 
documents.  [2005 c 456 § 3.]
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